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Merry Christmas 

 

Dear Parents, Carers, and Friends, 

As we reach the end of the Autumn term, I want to take a moment to reflect 

on what has been a truly remarkable start to the academic year. This term has 

been filled with achievements, laughter, and a shared sense of purpose that 

makes our school community so special. 

Our pupils have amazed us with their hard work and resilience. From excelling in 

the classroom to showcasing their talents and creativity, they continue to     

embody our school values and make us incredibly proud. A highlight of the 

term has been seeing their enthusiasm for learning and their kindness towards 

one another, creating an environment where everyone feels supported and 

encouraged to thrive. As you will see throughout this newsletter, there have 

been some incredible things taking place. 

I would also like to express my heartfelt thanks to our dedicated staff, who work 

tirelessly to inspire and nurture our children every day. Their commitment and 

passion are at the heart of everything we achieve as a school. Similarly, to our 

wonderful parents and carers—thank you for your ongoing support,                 

encouragement, and partnership. Together, we are making a real difference in 

the lives of our children. 

As we look to 2025, I am filled with excitement and optimism for all that lies 

ahead. Whether it’s new learning opportunities, exciting events, or          

strengthening our community further, I am confident that the new year will 

bring continued growth and success for all. 

For now, I wish you all a restful and joyful Christmas holiday filled with peace 

and happiness. Thank you for being an integral part of our school community. 

We look forward to welcoming you back in January, ready for a new term of 

learning, laughter, and achievement. 

With warmest wishes, 

Mr J Harrison 

Headteacher 



FROM ALL THE STAFF WE WISH 

YOU ALL A HAPPY AND 

HEALTHY CHRISTMAS. SEE YOU 

IN 2025!!!!  
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Fundraising 

A huge thank you for the support and donations that we receive from parents 

and families throughout the year . This term we have held a number of events 

and the donations have been gratefully received. 

   Poppy Appeal £157.50 

Children in Need £169.44 

 Christmas Jumper day £68.45 

PTA neon disco £300 

PTA movie night  £250 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children starting school in September 2025 

If you have a child who was born between the 1st September 2020 

and the 31st August 2021, they are due to start school in September 

2025.  Please apply for their school place on line on the North York-

shire Council website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/school-

admissions  Applications opened on 12th October 2024 and close 

on 15th January 2025.  If you live outside North Yorkshire, you will 

need to contact your home authority to obtain their information re-

garding school admissions. If you have any queries, please 

email: schooladmissions@northyorks.gov.uk  

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/school-admissions
http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/school-admissions
mailto:schooladmissions@northyorks.gov.uk


Nursery News 

 

This term in Nursery, we have been settling into our routines and embracing 

what it means to be part of a school family. The children have been learning 

about belonging, sharing moments of connection, and exploring the             

importance of kindness and support. Through stories like Barbara Throws a 

Wobbler and We Are a School Family, we have been talking about our        

feelings—how to recognise them and ways to manage them. These discussions 

have helped the children feel safe and secure in their new environment, as 

they build relationships with their peers and adults. 

  

The children have enjoyed exploring all areas of the Nursery, both indoors and 

outdoors, using play to develop their confidence and curiosity. As autumn     

arrived, we have been observing the changes in the season, collecting leaves, 

noticing the cooler weather, and discussing how our environment transforms at 

this time of year. These observations have sparked wonderful conversations, 

questions, and opportunities for creativity and imagination. 

  

As part of our “Let’s Celebrate” topic, we have been learning about different 

festivals and traditions, including Diwali and Christmas. The children explored 

the story of Diwali and its beautiful traditions, such as creating diya lamps and 

talking about the significance of light. As we prepare for Christmas, the          

excitement is growing as we share stories, sing festive songs, and talk about 

how different families celebrate this special time of year. These activities have 

helped the children to develop an appreciation of diversity, whilst fostering a 

sense of joy and togetherness. 
 



Reception News 

 

This term our theme has been ‘Friends, Families and Festivals’. The first half term     

focused on settling in and getting to know one another well, including what it 

means to be part of ‘Our School Family’. This half term one of our Wow Words has 

been ‘celebration’. We kickstarted our learning with Bonfire night, with lots of talk 

about similarities and differences between our families in relation to if we celebrate 

it, and how we celebrate it. Reception then looked at Diwali and how this is         

celebrated. There was a lot of thought and discussion about how the celebration of 

Bonfire Night and Diwali are similar and different. The children then investigated 

Birthdays and found out about different traditions that families have for these.       

Finally, we have looked at the Christmas Nativity Story and have wondered what all 

these  celebrations have in common. Reception have decided that Bonfire Night,        

Birthdays, Diwali and Christmas all use some type of light to help celebrate. 

The books that have helped Reception learn about celebrations. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Stage One 
Writing 

Year One and Two have had some very special visitors to help inspire writing this 

half term. To coincide with their learning about The Nativity Story, the children have 

learnt all about babies. This started with learning information about how to care for 

babies. Each child wrote a question, practising how to use a question mark, for Mrs 

Kirkman – who visited with her baby. The children asked their baby related question 

and used this information to write an information piece titled ‘How to care for a   

baby’. The following week Miss Shepherd, whose baby is due next year, visited the 

children. This time the children shared their information writing, so that Miss         

Shepherd knew exactly how to care for a baby by the time she left! There was then 

some discussion about how Mary must have felt on the donkey whilst being       

pregnant. The children practised their question writing some more, and then got to 

ask Mary herself when she visited! The children used all these experiences to re-write 

the Nativity Story, with an added emphasis on how Mary felt and what she might 

have been thinking throughout the story. 

 

. 
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Maths 

Year One began the term by looking at place value, including how to sequence 

number and how to use a number track. This led to investigating a number line and 

how this can be used to support addition and subtraction. Within this the children 

practised using the part/part/ whole model and the bar model technique. Year 

One have practised automatically recalling number bonds of ten, and how to use 

a number line, part/part/ whole model, or bar model to show this knowledge. 

Year Two have been busy counting in 2s, 3s, 5s and 10s! Children have been        

accessing TTRS and now have log ins in their reading records! Y2 have been using 

number lines, base 10 and counters to aid in their addition and subtraction! They 

have been working extremely hard with crossing the tens in both addition and    

subtraction! 
Curriculum 

Design Technology and Science 

In Science the children have been learning about Materials. This has included   

naming and describing the properties of materials, as well as investigating fitness 

for purpose. Our older children have explored the difference between natural   

materials and human made materials. All of this learning in Science has supported 

learning in Design Technology, as children have designed, planned and made a 

Nativity puppet. Careful choices were made in relation to what they had learnt 

about Materials 

 



Year 3– Helvellyn  

 

What an amazing start to KS2 year 3 have had. It has been a real change for 

them, yet they have approached it maturely and confidently.  

 

This term in mathematics, they have continued their times table practice and 

seeing how well they practice their 4,8 and 6s has been amazing. Keep it up! 

We have looked at place value, addition and subtraction and have just fin-

ished our unit on multiplication and division. 

 

In our English units we have read The Nothing To See Here Hotel which the   

children were so engaged with and can confidently recall. They wrote     

amazing diary entries and newspaper articles discussing all the antics at the 

hotel. They used drama in their lesson to act out scenes from the book and this 

was amazing to see their creativity. They are all budding actors. Our picture 

book to end the term on was Leon and the place between where we           

discovered the 'forgotten circus'. The children used their knowledge of         

adjectives, conjunctions, and their new learning of prepositions to write a         

setting description of what it is like inside. 

 

During the afternoons, we have looked at life when the Romans invaded in 

History. We discovered what the uniform was like for a soldier and how they 

successfully invaded Britain by making their own shields and practising drills. In 

Geography, we have been looking at volcanoes and the positives and nega-

tives of being close to one. We have especially enjoyed our Science lessons 

where we have completed some experiments on melting and evaporation 

states of matter. We have been on a nature walk of the school grounds to   

discover living plants and animals nearby. We will replicate this in the spring to 

compare. Finally, they all thoroughly enjoyed looking at circuits in DT before 

making their own torches in DT.  In Art they have created their own scratch art 

and looked at composition and patterns.  

 

I hope they have a lovely break over Christmas and look forward to seeing 

them in the New year.  



  
Year 4– Scafell 

What a term we have had. The children have been working their socks off, 

planning, writing and publishing a range of writing genres, from a narrative    

regarding clothing turning into animals whilst in the washing machine (using 

‘something fishy’ as inspiration), a newspaper report of a Pigeon causing    

chaos in America (using Pigeon Impossible as inspiration), a diary extract from 

the novel ‘A Place Called Perfect’ (which has had the most exciting, cliff 

hanging ending to a book), and setting descriptions following a morning of  

disruption when ‘The Wolves came out of the Walls’. The children have started 

to use fronted adverbials, adjectives within sentences for effect, speech and 

the    correct punctuation, and ‘show don’t tell’ sentences where feelings are 

shown through actions. 

In maths they have been following White Rose Maths, covering a wide range 

of skills from place value, to addition and subtraction, from multiplication and 

division to area. They are increasing the use of apparatus, mainly numicon and 

place value counters, in order to prove their answers. 

For DEAL (Drop Everything And Listen), we have been reading the novel 

‘Secrets of a Sun King’ which is a fictional story (with some historical facts) 

which takes us from London 1919 to Egypt, finding the tomb of Tutankhamun 

and returning his stolen heart. 

 
Year 5 Snowdon 

 

What a busy half term we have had! 

In English, we finished reading 'Narnia'. All of the children loved this book, and 

we finished with the film! We also wrote some newspaper reports all about this, 

which the children also acted out as TV news reports. We have also read 'The 

Island', which inspired some fabulous writing about being washed up on a    

desert island. In Maths, we have been learning all about fractions. The children 

have persevered with this, even though it has been tricky!! 

 

In History, year 4 and 5 have been learning about the Romans. We have 

looked at their invasion of Britain and how their army was formed. We looked 

at and demonstrated these formations as a group. In Geography, we have 

been looking at Mountains and Volcanoes. We have used atlases to locate 

different mountain ranges and discussed why they are where they are. In PSH, 

we have looked at Health and Well-being. We have discussed how to keep 

both out physical and mental health good, and what we can do to help      

ourselves.  



Year 6—Ben Nevis  

 

What a term it has been for Year 6.  They have delved deep into the book 

“Holes” by Louis Sachar and produced some fantastic pieces of writing about 

lethal lizards, written diaries from the main Character, Stanley and described 

the setting of Camp Green Lake.  

 

Most recently Year 6 turned rather Grinch-like and have created instructions 

on how to steal Christmas like the Grinch – hopefully not acting upon their 

own advice!  In maths, it has all been about calculations – tackling really well 

the long division that can often be the nemesis of Year 6 but they did it and 

persevered.  Alongside calculation, they have jumped straight into fractions 

work which is such a huge and important part of their maths curriculum – this 

is where they have found that knowing their multiplication and division facts 

are essential. 

 

In other areas of their learning, they have been fascinated in the history of the 

census: finding out how they worked and what we can learn from them  

today.  

In geography, they have focused on populations both nationally and interna-

tionally – finding out what impacts changes to populations.   

Year 6 have shown themselves to be budding artists- particularly as street art-

ists as they practised tag letters and a range of printing to create Christmas 

themed street art.  

Within Science, they have studied how to classify living things using classifica-

tion keys and then revisited Electricity which led to an investigation into the 

impact of increasing voltage on components such as buzzers. To keep them 

on their toes, the class have practised and improved upon their balancing 

skills – which looked easy at the beginning but many realised the level of con-

trol needed was more than first thought!  

Overall, Year 6 have had plenty to get their teeth into this term and are all 

clearly ready for a rest and recharge! Well done Year 6! 



Wraparound Care News  

This term we have been delighted to welcome new faces to both Breakfast and After 

School Club as well as our existing pupils. It has been great to catch up with what everyone 

has done over the Summer term.  

We had a few changes this term with the main one being a change to staffing within   

Breakfast Club. Mrs Cooke has reduced her working hours and is in Breakfast Club Monday, 

Tuesday and Wednesday and then Mrs Almond is in Thursday and Friday, Mrs Mountford 

continues to be in both clubs full time.   

We are also very lucky that the hut is now a fully dedicated Wraparound Care hut. The   

other room we are tidying and are going to use for creative play where the pupils can 

leave a scenario out and it can stay up for a few days and as a quiet area for those that 

need a few minutes. This room will be only used for After School Club unless we feel a pupil 

may need it on a morning.  

We have been making the most of the light nights (September – October half term) by     

going outside either onto the field or onto the trim trail within the playground. Pupils have      

Included everyone into their games which include football, throwing & catching ball skills, 

use of chalk to draw on the path, playing tig, hide and seek and use of their imagination for 

games on the trim trail Inc the floor is lava! ( this was a popular choice with us all).  

We have also listened and introduced longer hours to help with work pattens. Our Breakfast 

Club is now open from 7.30am and After School Club closes at 6pm. We have noticed a 

slight increase in numbers now that the hours have increased and still have spaces availa-

ble for both clubs.  

Since returning from half term in November, we have been looking at our working displays 

and have focused on Autumn and more recently our Christmas ones. Pupils have             

participated in various arts and crafts to help us, which they have loved especially the 

paints and glitters.  

Mrs Almond found a template to make our own flextangles and kindly made one up and 

showed us all how to make them, these were very popular as you can imagine and it was 

great to see the pupil’s colour, make up and play with these.   

We decorated the hut for Christmas and we would like to thank Florence and Rory for       

offering to decorate our Christmas tree. You did a fab job and thank you!.  

In recent weeks, we have had Sparkles our WAC Elf as a daily visitor, Sparkles has been up 

to some mischievous things and the pupils have loved seeing what mischief he has been 

causing. We will see what he gets up to this week, nowhere is safe!  

The pupils have got really engaged with our Christmas display, made up of small templates 

put together like a jigsaw puzzle to make a bigger picture. This was another one of Mrs     

Almond’s amazing finds which meant everyone was able to contribute to our tree display, 

thank you Mrs Almond this looks great on the wall.  

 

 We wish all our pupils a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year   



WAC photos 



  READING NEWSLETTER –BEDTIME STORY MORNING   

To celebrate the passion our school has for reading, and to promote reading for 

pleasure, we are hosting a Bedtime Story Morning. This will be on Friday 10th  

January. The hall is being transformed into a cosy and dark space, with stars 

and moonbeams!   

Please can pupils come dressed in their pyjamas and bring a book that they 

would like to talk about in class. They will also be sharing this with a younger pupil 

when in the Bedtime Story space. It can be a chapter book, a picture book, an 

information book, or a wordless book. In a nutshell, they can bring any book that 

they love. Pupils can also bring a torch from home should they wish.    

READING FOR PLEASURE   

Last year, 42% of children in North Yorkshire left primary school unable to read at the ex-

pected level for their age. Whilst researchers suppose reasons as to why this is the case, for 

example an increase in screen realted activities, the remedy is simple.  

The BIGGEST influencer in realtion to reading ability is  

READING FOR PLEASURE ☺ We need children who love books and reading, who are excit-

ed to choose a book, to listen to it being read, or to read it to themselves.  A bedtime story 

is the perfect anchor for this, no matter the age of the child or stage of development.  In 

this way, being read TO, is MORE important than learning to read!!   

A bedtime story has the potential to have a lasting effect on 

lives. It is never too late to start this, or too late to stop. If listen-

ing to a reader is fun, special, and consistent- the research 

shows it increases academic ability and overall lifetime happi-

ness!  

 

We are currently looking for volunteers to ‘read aloud’ 

to our pupils in our book and story areas. This is in no 

way a lesson or formal teaching! This is simply for fun 

and for the love of reading. Volunteers would simply 

invite a child or children to choose a book they would 

like to listen to, and read it to them. No pressure, no 

formality, just inspiring children to read. If this is      

something you are interested in please contact Mrs 

Wall at g.wall@thirskpri.n-yorks.sch.uk or call in and 

speak to a member of the office team.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

C O U L D  Y O U  H E L P  S H A P E  L I V E S ?  
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Attendance - up to Thursday  

 

The Hive 100% 

Sutton Bank 94.2% 

Roseberry Topping 94.5% 

Helvellyn 96% 

Scafell Pike 100% 

Snowdon 93.1% 

Ben Nevis 100% 

Totals 96.8% 



Dates for your Diary  

Monday 6th January—School CLOSED– staff training day  

Tuesday 7th January—School RE-OPENS 

Friday 10th January—swimming tournament selected pupils  

                                                                                                                               - Bedtime Story Morning  

 

Tuesday 14th January—Year 6 SATS meeting 

Thursday 16th January—CENSUS DAY Special lunch—Best of British  

Thursday  23rd January—Cross Country tournament Y3-6 selected pupils 

Friday 14th February  Young Voices Trip  

Friday 14th February—School closes for half term (normal time)  

Clubs start 
w.c 6.1.25  

Monday Tues-
day 

Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
Lunch Time 
or afternoon 

club 

  
  

    
  

Guitar 
 lessons 
1.30- 2 

Keyboard   
lessons 
2.15-2.45 

   GLEE CLUB  
 

3.20 –400 

Young voices  

Pupils 

 

13.1.25– 10.2.25 

 T. Ball 
 

3.20-4.20 

 

Year 3/4 

 

8.1.25– 12.2.25 

 

 
  

           



 

Sporting Events during Autumn Term  

This term we have had success with our year 5/6 girls football team with 

them placing joint second place in the School games tournament. This 

meant they were then invited to the North Yorkshire school finals where 

they placed overall second place, bringing home silver medals!!  

A great team of girls displaying some awesome talent and handling the 

games with focus and passion. 

Another great performance from our year 5/6 Quicksticks hockey team, 

who also put on quite a show. Energetic spirit and teamwork is what it 

was all about!  

 



CAROLS AT ST MARY’S CHURCH  



We  have been watching our ex-

pupil Tasha  in awe!! We are so 

proud of the journey that she has 

been on  and wish her the biggest 

Congratulations on  

To see these videos in full please visit our facebook page  



 

Christmas 

Jumper Day  



Christmas 

craft  

Afternoon. 
 



Christmas 

Craft  

Club  



 

A huge thank you to everyone who made a donation and came to school 

dressed up for Children in Need  We raised a total of £169.53 because of 

your kind donations. We all had a great day showing off our outfits and 

each class had special awards for 'spottiest costume, most  creative, most 

glamorous, Most Pudsey inspired, most outrageous, most effort made, Best 

costume overall and funniest costume and Mrs Wall held a  very special   

Children in need assembly to talk to us about this very special charity!!  





Well done Betsy in Year 6 

for designing this  

beautiful Christmas card 

for Yorkshire  

Education. Betsy won 

second place over 40 

schools across Yorkshire.  

A big thank you to  

Hayden in year 5 for  

representing our school 

on Remembrance  

Sunday to present our 

wreath. 



KS1  Nativity  

 



KS1 Candy Cane 

Olympics!  



PTA Breakfast With Santa 

Event  





 

Spring term until  w/c 24th FEB    

  
WEEK 1 

w/c 6th Jan , 27th Jan  

WEEK 2 

w/c13 Jan, 3rd feb 

WEEK 3 

W/c 20th Jan , 10th 

  
    M 

O 

N 

D 

A 

Y 

 Cheese Whirl (v) 
Baked baby potatoes 

Baked beans 
Crusty bread 

Tuna Sandwich 
Cheeset jacket potato 

PASTA POT – tomato and basil 
***** 

Vg Chocolate Biscuit BarFresh Fruit or 
Yoghurt 

V Pizza 
Potato wedges 

Peas & sweetcorn 
  

Egg mayo Sandwich 
Baked Bean Jacket potato 

 

***** 
Chocolate Brownie 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Chicken Nuggets 
Diced Potatoes 
Vegetable sticks 

                50/50 Homebaked Bread 
               Ham sandwich 

Cheese jacket potato 
  

**** 
V Autumn Fruit Muffin 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

T 

U 

E 

S 

D 

A 

Y 

Chicken Korma 
50/50 rice 

Cauli & Green Beans 
Naan Bread 

Cheese Sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 

****** 
V Autumn Crumble Sponge & Custard 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Curried Chicken Rice 
            Carrots & Broccoli 
                Crusty Bread 

Cheese sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 

Tomato & Basil Pasta 
***** 

V Sticky Toffee Pudding & Custard 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

V Creamy Tomato Pasta 
Medley of veggies 

Homebaked Garlic Bread 
Tuna sandwich 

Baked bean jacket potato 
***** 

Vg Iced Berry Bun 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

    W 

E 

D 

N 

E 

S 

D 

A 

Y 

Sausage and Yorkshire pudding 
Roast potatoes, gravy 

Carrots & Broccoli 
Slice Wholemeal Bread 

Ham sandwich 
Baked Bean jacket potato 

  
***** 

V Jelly & Ice-cream 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Minced Beef Pie 
Mashed Potatoes 

Medley of Veg & gravy 
Homebaked 50/50 bread 

Tuna sandwich 
Cheesy bean jacket potato 

 

 ***** 
V Flapjack 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Roast Gammon, mashed potato, gra-
vy, peas & sweetcorn 

Sliced wholemeal bread 
Cheese sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 
Cheese Pasta Pot 

  
**** 

Lemon drizzle cookie 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

    T 

H 

U 

R 

S 

D 

A 

Y 

Spaghetti Bolognese 
Medley of vegetables 

Homebaked garlic flatbread 
  

Egg Mayo sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 

  
**** 

V Cheese & Biscuit 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Pork Meatballs in a tomato sauce with 
pasta 

50/50 rice 
Green beans & sweetcorn 
Homebaked Garlic bread 

Ham sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 

PASTA POT – Tuna & sweetcorn 
***** 

Jammy Shortbread 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Nacho Beef Bake 
Vegetable rice 

Carrots & Green Beans 
  

Tuna sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 
Tomato & Basil Pot 

  
***** 

V Chocolate Fudge Pudding with Va-
nilla Sauce 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

 F 

R 

I 

D 

A 

Y 

Harry Ramsdens battered fish 

                       Chips 

Peas & Sweetcorn 

Ketchup 

Homebaked 50/50 bread 

Cheese sandwich 

Baked Bean  jacket potato 

***** 

V Banoffee Mousse Pot 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Fish Star(Salmon) with Chips 

 Peas & Carrots 

Ketchup 

Sliced wholemeal bread 

Cheese sandwich 

Cheese jacket potato 

Chocolate orange mousse cake 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Fish fingers 

Chips 

Mixed summer salad 

ketchup 

homemade sunflower seed bread 

Cheese sandwich 

Baked bean jacket potato 

PASTA POT – tomato & basil 
Oat cookie & cheese 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 







Redeem your vouchers for free holiday activities and food this 

Christmas 

 

We have issued vouchers to all families whose children/young 

people are eligible for free places on FEAST activities this 

Christmas You should have received this via email or text, 

from a platform called Holiday Activities. Follow the link in this 

email/text to redeem your voucher and book your child’s 

place on some of the fantastic activities on offer in our area. 

 

If you believe your child is eligible and you have not yet re-

ceived your voucher, or you have lost it, please contact the 

school office. 

 

To learn more about FEAST, and for information on activities, 

eligibility and how to manage your bookings, visit the website. 

   

Check out FEAST Christmas Holiday Activities 

  

FEAST offers activities and healthy meals to children and 

young people across North Yorkshire in the Christmas holi-

days. These activities are FREE to eligible children and young 

people. 

  

If you believe your child is eligible and you have not yet re-

ceived your voucher, or you have lost it, please contact the 

school office. 

https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQ2KuuARij4pVaIInJ2SwmInWKWmkqLN3SEGWfa0WyO9Ge7BDGjXHNb6XHVQ32BQ

